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Local Businesses Helping City Distribute  Free Masks 
 

Yakima grocery stores have joined together with the City of Yakima to provide free masks throughout the 
community as part of its ongoing efforts to slow the spread of COVID-19. The City received more than 90,000 
disposable masks from the Yakima Health District (YHD) and Yakima Valley Office of Emergency 
Management. 
 
The free masks are available at the following grocery stores in Yakima: 
 

- Target 
- Rosauers 
- La Bodega YakiMex 
- Walmart (both Yakima locations) 
- Grocery Outlet 
- Wray’s (all three Yakima locations) 
- Fiesta Foods 
- Fred Meyer 
- Safeway (all five Yakima locations) 

 
Some stores will be using cashiers to hand out masks while others will be handing out masks at their entry 
ways.  Customers who would like a free mask should ask a store employee how to get one if it is not obvious 
where to get one when they walk into a store. It is requested that people limit the number of masks they take to 
5 per person, per visit. 
 
“It is critical that people wear masks so that the Yakima economy can get back up and running as soon as 
possible,” said Communications & Public Affairs Director Randy Beehler. “The local grocery stores have truly 
stepped up to help in this important effort and the City is thankful to them for that.” 
 
The City is also providing masks to Union Gospel Mission, which will distribute them to community members 
they assist. In addition, the City has provided masks to Sunrise Outreach Ministries, which will include them in 
the supplies they offer at area food banks. 
 
Yakima is participating in the “Mask Up to Open Up” campaign. Its message is that following precautions, such 
as wearing masks in public, is key to reducing Yakima County’s high rate of cases and, in turn, opening more 
businesses and activities. 
 
On Tuesday, June 2nd, the Yakima City Council ratified a proclamation issued by Mayor Patricia Byers that 
calls on residents to wear masks to help protect one another from COVID-19. YHD previously issued a 
directive to wear masks when in public. The proclamation and directive are not orders. There are no criminal, 
civil or financial penalties associated with failure to comply.  

Click https://www.yakimawa.gov/covid19/ for information on the City’s response to the pandemic, as well as 
helpful precautions and links related to COVID-19 and the community’s response. 
 
All City buildings remain closed to the public to help stem the spread of COVID-19. The City continues to 
provide services to the community. Visit https://www.yakimawa.gov/media/points-of-interest/online-city-
services/ for options to connect with City departments online and by phone.  


